APPENDIX C

Our ref: Post16/22-23
Please contact: Shirley Pearson
Telephone: 01422 393532

E-mail: transport@calderdale.gov.uk

Date: 19 November 2021

Head Teachers and Chair of Governors
Of Education Providers regarding Post 16 Students

Public Services
Transport Operations Team
Battinson Road
Halifax HX1 4PL

Dear Colleagues

Consultation - Post 16 Transport Policy Statement 2022-23

I am writing to your regarding the Post 16 Transport Policy Statement, which each local authority must consult on annually.

The Transport Policy Statement provides details of the provision and concession available for learners aged 16-19 (up to aged 25 for those learners who have special educational needs and/or disabilities).

Calderdale Council will be commencing it's annual consultation on Monday 22 November 2021. The period of consultation will run until Friday 14 January 2022.

I have enclosed a copy of the proposed 2022-23 Policy Statement and also a summary of changes. This information will be available to view on Calderdale's website www.calderdale.gov.uk/hometoschooltransport and also on Calderdale's Engage site www.calderdale.gov.uk/council/consultations/engage/index

In order to ensure that all relevant learners, parents and their families are aware of the conustlation and are able to comment where necessary, it would be appreciated if this could be drawn to the attention of all relevant potential parties.

To assist in this matter, I would be grateful if you could:

- Publish the above links on your own websites;
- Request parents/carers (via your website and communication methods) to participate in the consultation process.

All consultation responses should be emailed to transport@calderdale.gov.uk

Thank you very much for your assistance in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Shirley Pearson Transport Operations Manager 01422 264360